From: noreply@gurudigital.nz
Sent: Friday, May 21, 2021 2:51 PM

**To:** haveyoursay

**Subject:** The Form 'Submission Form - Waitomo District Council draft 10YP 2021-2031 Consultation' was

submitted

Warning! This message was sent from outside your organization and we are unable to verify the sender.

# **Website Form**

## **Form Results**

**Full Name** 

Jan Cherie Kearins

Organisation

Marokopa Community Group

**Phone** 

Address

Te Kuiti

**Postcode** 

3985

**Email** 

Requirements

I wish to speak to Council about my submission

Yes

Proposal

Option1

False

#### Option 2

False

#### My comment on this proposal

### What do you think about our plans for our projects and activities?

The community group would like to know the options for the Marokopa Holiday Park. Also the likelyhood of a safe walkway to the beach at the end of Moerua Street. At the last public meeting with the council which I could not attend, the Mayor had said that this was not in the 10YP. I actually put in a submission for the 2018 - 2028 10YP. I received a letter from the then mayor Mr Brian Hanna saying the matters raised in the submission will be further investigated including public access to the beach. Letter was dated 10 July 2018.

# What do you think about our plans for finances and rates? Any other comments?

The present wi-fi system at Marokopa is not being utilised for the correct purpose. We are having people camping in their cars outside the tennis court all night so they can use free wifi. Can this be modified in any way? It is a great source of communication for the locals so we do not want to use it but it is being abused. Also can there be another contact for uplifting the physical fobs for the camp ground. I understand we have to get used to a new service but this is still a bit of a problem and we are turning people away. Is there any chance we can have an emergency siren in case of an earthquake/tsunami?